Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, May 1, 2018
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chairperson Livingston. Board members in attendance:




Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Jay Joseph

Yes @ 6:11
Sarah Livingston
Yes 

Leticia Trejo 

Yes 

Roxanna Usher
No

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ RA is in the process of preparing for AP testing, finishing up  CAASPP testing, and getting ready for the end of the year.  RA has had a lot of trips recently, including a trip to CSU East Bay last Saturday where many of the students competed and won at the MESA regionals.  RA has more trips planned.  Along with some overnights planned by Mr. Cimmiyotti, the staff continues to get ready for Bound Week—the staff are in the process of firming the Artward Bound teachers, Donna Ellis has planned lots of career experiences for seniors, and the bus full of juniors  leaves early on May 21st to take them to the mountains.  The staff have also been moving forward with scheduling students for next year (including College Program scheduling).  In addition to planning next year’s classes, the schools are enrolling for summer school and enrolling new students for next year—the third orientation is this Saturday at 10 am. Finally, both schools are planning for graduation/promotion—gowns and grad awards have been ordered and seniors are writing their speeches. As always, the board is invited to attend promotion on  June 6th and 7th at 10 am.

Secretary’s Report ~ AAA enrollment for next year is at 118 students, 3 less than this time last year, due in large part to ten 7th, 8th and 9th grade students transferring to RA next year.  9th grade has the most openings.  AAA is in the middle of CAASPP testing which will wrap up at the end of this week. The school has also began the ELPAC testing for all EL students and will conclude the testing in the next few weeks.  The school is planning its first annual college/technical training fieldtrip on May 15.  The goal is to expose students in grades 7-12 to the many post-secondary options available to them within driving distance of Ukiah. AAA will be continuing its dual enrollment offerings next year as well as its college program for juniors and seniors.   The school has decided not to pursue a new campus due to the five year budget projections.  While the school’s five year projections show a healthy surplus, it is believed the additional cost of a new campus would deplete the surplus to approximately a $10,000 surplus.  Given the projected increase in the special education encroachment, increases in STRS and PRS contributions, and the possible unknowns about the economy and enrollment, the staff feel it is not appropriate to proceed at this time.  
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 4/30/18 shows current cash of $2,167,485—about 213,000 higher than last year at this time.  The April apportionments have yet to be posted. The cashflow at the end of March was $2,253,347--$19,400 less than projected in the Second Interim Report.  According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  The ADA at RA is 1.65 above projections on the second interim report. AAA’s is 2.17 above projections.  An updated budget and estimate actuals for this year and a proposed budget for next year will be on the June agenda. 
Safety and Facilities Report ~ Last week the school’s liability insurance, NCSIG, conduct their biennial safety inspection.  Overall, the inspection went well.  The inspector found some minor concerns such as extension cords being plugged in while not in use and bunching of the carpet in one room. Upon receiving the report from the inspector, the schools have 60 days to respond with what actions have been done or are planned to mitigate the findings.
Over the summer, the carpet in Harvard will likely be replaced, the RA parking lot will be repaired and the bathroom floor in the girls bathroom at RA will be repaired.  AAA plans to enclose the tech coordinators work space by building a wall and adding a door.  The sign at AAA will also be replaced.  Additionally, a new state law requires all schools to test their water for lead by June 2019.  The schools have requested the test from the state who will then authorize the local water district to perform the test.  The goal is to conduct the test over the summer.  If there are any improvements required, the school is responsible for ensuring the repairs are made.

The staff had a safety meeting focused on active shooter situations and what measures can be taken to improve the safety of students while at school.  Based on the feedback in the meeting, RA will be replacing any classroom doors with glass windows with solid doors and adding peep holes to all doors.  Upon approval from the fair, AAA will be replacing the glasses doors at the entry way to the Flower Building with solid doors like what is at the Home Arts building.  At AAA’s main campus the school will be replacing the front door glass and window with shatter proof glass.

The schools are making preparations to vacate the fair buildings for the summer.

II. Consent Items

a.
On a motion by I. DelSecco and a second by J. Joseph,  the board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 13, 2018.

b.
On a motion by I. DelSecco and a second by J. Joseph,  the board voted (4-0) to approve the internal fiscal year management system and calendar for fiscal services for 2018-19.

III.   
Regular Meeting—Action Items 

a. On a motion by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco,  the board voted (4-0) to approve the 2018-2019 salary schedule.
b. On a motion by J. Joseph and a second by L. Trejo,  the board voted (4-0) to approve the resolution increasing the Revolving Fund Account to a reserve of $4000 from the current $2000.
c. On a motion by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco,  the board voted (4-0) to approve the Redwood Academy Outward Bound trip scheduled for 11th grade the week of May 21, the Redwood Academy 9th grade Sonoma County Observatory trip on May 17-18, and the Redwood Academy 10th grade San Francisco/ USS Hornet trip on May 3-4.
IV.      
Discussion Item
a. The Board reviewed the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP).—The board will provide feedback within the next two weeks.
V. 
Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VI.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:46 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 26, 2018, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Holly Rodgers 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


